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FATHER’S DAY PRAYER 
 

God, bless all the fathers in the world.  
Guide them to be good role models and  

loving to all their children.  
Help them to be a father like You are. 

 Give them grace and patience to handle situations  
in a loving way.  

Amen 
 
Dear Parents 
 
FATHER’S DAY 
I wish all Fathers, Grandfathers, Caregivers or even Uncles a wonderful Father’s Day 
this Sunday. 
 

 
Both Pre-Primary classes will be presenting the FATHER’S DAY ASSEMBLY – THIS 
FRIDAY 4th September. 
 
The School Uniform Shop still has some Coloured Faction T-Shirts as well as the 
St Andrew’s Official Running Top. It is open on Friday at 8:00am for sizing to assist 
both you and your child in preparation for the upcoming sport carnivals. More 
information below. 
 
TERM 3 FEES NEED TO BE SETTLED IMMEDIATELY 
All school fee Final Notice Accounts have been sent home. Unless you have a 
payment plan in place, all school fee accounts need to be settled by now. Thank 
you in anticipation for your co-operation in this matter.  
 
 
 

 
St Andrew’s Catholic Primary School 
60 Victorsen Parade, Clarkson WA 6030 

Phone: (08) 6206 4100 Fax: (08) 6206 4101 
 

 
 

 

     
Companions on the Journey 

 
 
 

mailto:admin@standrews.wa.edu.au
http://www.standrews.wa.edu.au/


 
A reminder to all parents who use the services of DIRECT DEBIT or BPAY to pay 
school accounts. These payments can be made throughout the year at your 
convenience, over the school holidays, which enables families to better budget 
expenses for the following year. There is no obligation to have an end date on any 
direct debit with the school. Should parents require any further information or 
clarification, they are welcome to contact the office staff who can ably assist. 
 
The School Disco is currently being planned and is happening on Friday, 
September 11th in the Undercover Area. This has traditionally been a very well 
attended event with the current and past P&F Committees generating a lot of interest 
in a great night for the students!!! Parent volunteers are always appreciated. Snacks 
will be provided to those children who attend.  Further information is available on the 
P&F Facebook page and at the end of this newsletter.  
 

• K & PP 3.45pm - 4.45pm 
• 1 – 3  5.15pm - 6.30pm 
• 4 – 6  7.00pm - 8.30pm 

 
 

There is a large box located in the undercover area containing a variety of misplaced 
zip up sports jackets. All items with names of current students have been returned. A 
range of drink bottles are also waiting to be returned to their rightful owners.  
 
God Bless you 
 
 
 
 
Sam Fontaine 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VISION STATEMENT 
St Andrew’s CPS offers an education that acknowledges, respects  

and nurtures the uniqueness of each person. 
Within a framework of Catholic values and teamwork, 

the students will be challenged and supported to recognise their gifts 
and develop their potential as they learn and contribute to their community. 

 



 
Scitech Incursion Pre- Primary to Year 6 

What better way to celebrate Science week than with an incursion from Scitech! We 
were amazed and excited while observing and assisting during some dazzling 

chemistry experiments. We created home-made toothpaste, a lava lamp, fluffy paint, 
and extra bubble bubble-bath! All were made using safe materials that we could find 

at home, with permission from parents of course! 
 
 



SCHOOL NEWS 
 
RED AND GREEN FACTION T-SHIRTS  
In preparation for this year’s sports carnivals we will be selling red and green faction 
t-shirts for $5. Sizes range from 6-14 and adult xs. If you wish to purchase a faction  
t-shirt please send $5 in an envelope, labelled with your child’s name, class, size and 
faction. Children in blue faction will wear their St Andrew’s school sport shirt. 
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2 SEPTMEBER  
  

  
  
  
  
  
  

3 SEPTEMBER  
  
.  
  
  

4 SEPTEMBER  
  
  

P & F Father’s Day 
Raffle drawn today  

  
PPB & PPW Father’s 

Day Assembly   
  

5/6 SEPT  
  

Week 8  
  

Father’s Day  
  

7 SEPTEMBER  
  

8 SEPTEMBER  
  

Staff Prayer  
  

Playgroup   
8:30 -10:30 Hall  

  
Staff Meeting  

9 SEPTEMBER  
  
  
  
  

 Finance Meeting   
Board Meeting  

10 SEPTEMBER  
  

Reconciliation for 
Year4 First Holy 
Communicants   

  
  

11 SEPTEMBER 
  

Year 2B & 2W 
Assembly  

  
  
  

School Disco  

 
 

FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST HAS BEEN 
CANCELLED! 



LIBRARY NEWS 
 

  
This year’s Book Week Parade is scheduled for Tuesday, 20th October, Week 2,  
Term 4. We have a collection of books which have been Shortlisted by the Children’s 
Book Council of Australia. These will be on display in the library later in the term.  
  
The theme for the CBCA Book Week for 2020 is Curious Creatures, Wild Minds. Use 
your imagination to create wonderful, colourful and curious costumes. Please 
remember to use what you have at home and have fun creating your child’s costume 
with them.  

 
 A reminder that the annual Scholastic Book Fair Colouring Competition entries went 
home last week.  
 
They need to be returned to the library no later than Friday 11th September. Thank 
you to the students who have submitted their entries already. They are looking 
fabulous. 
 
Mrs Parody – Library  
 

P&F NEWS 
 
Do not forget to check out the P&F Facebook Page to keep up to date with things 
going on at school or to get in touch with us. The page name is St Andrew's Clarkson 
CPS P&F Group. We can also be contacted on the email 
address standrewsparentsandfriends@gmail.com   
   
ENTERTAINMENT BOOK IS BACK!!  
Entertainment Memberships are available for purchase. Memberships are all digital 
and expiry date is 12 months from purchase date. There are 3 Memberships to choose 
from, Single City, Multi City and Multi Plus. Click on the link to buy yours now and 
support our school.  
  
https://www.entbook.com.au/839r16  

mailto:standrewsparentsandfriends@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entbook.com.au%2F839r16&data=02%7C01%7CLesley.ONeil%40cewa.edu.au%7C8dd8668a0e734390715908d80a9b9349%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637271010600314157&sdata=C7UPbg1Mok9%2FBNlG9HnCsatu2agC36ZIm0aC5GeeHa8%3D&reserved=0


  

ST ANDREW’S SCHOOL DISCO 
FRIDAY 11th SEPTEMBER 2020 

 

Disco TIME with DJ Andy! 
 

All St Andrews CPS Students are invited to attend this FREE event coordinated by the 

P&F. The evening will again be separated into three discos ensuring each group has a 

great time and we comply with COVID restrictions: 
 

Kindy & Pre-Primary  3:45 – 4:45pm 

Years 1 to Year 3  5:15 – 6:30pm 
Years 4 to Year 6  7:00 – 8:30pm 
 

A reminder to parents that children must be escorted to and from the undercover 
area on the night – PLEASE REMEMBER TO MAINTAIN SOCIAL DISTANCE. 
 

Drop off at the door near the year 6 classrooms and pick-up from the Southern door on the 

hall’s side of the undercover area. 
 

Parents are invited to stay and watch the Kindy/PP disco however the other two discos will 

be drop off only.  
 

Please note that only younger siblings are permitted at the Kindy and PP disco and no 

other siblings (younger or older) will be allowed at the other discos. No student or siblings 



from other years will be able to attend a disco that is not allocated for them. Siblings will 

also not be allowed to play anywhere else on the school grounds.  

Any children who are on school grounds unsupervised during sibling discos will be 
asked to leave.  
 

Discos are for current St Andrew’s Primary School students only. Parents please note: If 

you are staying for the Kindy/ PP Disco, we remind you, as per our school policy, to refrain 

from videoing or photographing children other than your own children at the disco.  

 

No phones or devices are permitted into the disco. If you insist that your child requires a 

phone on the night, it can be signed in when you drop them off and will be looked after by 

the volunteers during the disco. 

 

The discos are free dress but please ensure that students are dressed appropriately for 

the night. 

 

A light snack of a packet of popcorn will be provided on the night. Children are welcome to 

bring a labelled water bottle and they will also have access to the water fountains. As only 

a light snack is provided please make sure your child eats before or after the event. 

 

A Big Thank You in advance to all the parents who have volunteered to assist on the 
night - without you, the event would not be possible.  Again, please remember social 
distancing whilst supervising the kids.  
 
It would be appreciated if all volunteers could report to the sign-in tables (Outside Year 6 

classrooms) on arrival. Thank again for your support! 

 



PARISH NEWS 
 
 
  

  
  
For all Mass times and parish information please follow the following link.  

www.standrewsclarkson.com  
  

Contact the Parish Secretary (9407 9815) should you require any further information 
or to speak to a priest.   
 
 
 
Dear Parishioners 
 
Attached you can find Parish eBulletin for Sunday, 30th of August – 22nd Sunday of 
Ordinary Time. 
 

1. Firstly, I would like to introduce ANDY, our new lawnmower. 
2. Secondly, Readers, Acolytes & Altar Servers are needed.  

 
If you like to help us with parish celebrations, then please contact: 
Readers - Kathy at skwdbay@bigpond.com   
Acolytes - Errol at emroy.raftos@gmail.com 
Altar Servers - Tony at summers.tony@imcc.wa.edu.au  
 
Thank you to all for your ongoing support and may God bless you and your families 
always. 
 
With regards 
 
 
Fr Dariusz  
 
 

http://www.standrewsclarkson.com/
mailto:skwdbay@bigpond.com
mailto:emroy.raftos@gmail.com
mailto:summers.tony@imcc.wa.edu.au


 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

PARISH TEAMS 
Parish Council - Tony Summers 

summers.tony@imcc.wa.edu.au 
Finance Committee 
Wayne McKay 

traynenz@yahoo.co.uk 
Liturgy Committee - 

Geneve Bastian 
0416629335 

Social Committee - 
Veronica Scully 
0402290827 

Youth Ambassadors - Kendall Diaz 
kendall_diaz@hotmail.com 

 
LITURGICAL MINISTRIES 

Acolytes - Errol Raftos 
emroy.raftos@gmail.com 

Extraordinary Ministers of 
the Eucharist - 
Communion to the Sick & 
House-bond - Patsy Applebee 

93051011 
Readers - Kathy McGurk 

skwdbay@bigpond.com 
Altar Servers - Tony Summers 

summers.tony@imcc.wa.edu.au 
All Rosters - Mick Winters 

mewinters59@outlook.com 
Ambience Group - Gail Finch, 

gfinch2011@hotmail.com 
Shirley Blackwell 

Jill Lekuaietermaine 
Music Liturgy - Munashe Chaita 

munashe297@gmail.com 
St Cecilia Singers Choir 
(6pm Sat) Lynda Henning 

Paulette Pettitt 
St Andrew's Angels Choir 
(9am Sun) Munashe Chaita 

Cathy Leon 
Cantores Christi Choir 
(5.30pm Sun) Edward Amante 

Marilyn Ball 
 

PARISH GROUPS 
African Community Group - 

Christine Dominic 
christinedominic@hotmail.com 

Children Classes (PREP) - 
Tammy Sparks 

tammysparks_prep@outlook.com 
Children's Liturgy - 

Tanya Vandermark 
tanyavandermark@gmail.com 

Church Cleaning - Ney Enriquez 
neyenriqez0902@gmail.com 

RCIA - Tania de Sousa 
tzdesousa@hotmail.com 

Gail Finch 
gfinch2001@hotmail.com 

Parish Courses - Jose de Sousa 
tzdesousa@hotmail.com 

Sunday Morning Tea Group - 
Veronica Scully 

St Vincent de Paul Society - 
Tony Ratcliffe - 0413 728 774 

Catenians (Men's group) - 
Wayne McKay - 0410 965 425 

Craft Group - Bev Macri 
Groundwork - Peter Coombs 
Gardening - Armando Romanelli 
Maintenance & Electronics - 

Jose de Sousa 
tzdesousa@hotmail.com 

 
SAFEGUARDING OFFICER 

T o n y S u m m e r s 
summers.tony@imcc.wa.edu.au 

S a n d r a L o n g 
sandra1965@iinet.net.au 

St Andrew’s Catholic Parish 
Salvatorian Priests 
Fr Dariusz Basiaga SDS & Fr Marian Brzozowski SDS 

 

Mass Times 
 Weekend 
Saturday 6.00 pm 
Sunday 7.30 am, 9.00 am, 5.30 pm 
 Weekdays 
Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri, Sat 8.00 am 
 Thursdays 
30 July, 6, 20 Aug  - 10.00am - RAAFA Estate Chapel 

(Acacia Blvd, Merriwa) 
13, 27 Aug - 10.00am - Cambrai Village Chapel 

(Hester Ave, Merriwa) 
 Anointing of the sick 
1st Thursday of the month at Mass. 
 Reconciliation Sat 5.00-5.45pm 
 Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
Fri 3.00-4.00pm followed by Benediction. 

 Contact Us 
 Presbytery: 
53 Belleville Gardens 
Clarkson WA 6030. 
Tel: 9407 7512 
Email: standrewsclarkson@gmail.com 
Web: www.standrewsclarkson.org.au 
 Baptism, Marriage, House Blessing: 
Please contact Fr Dariusz and Fr Marian 
Tel: 9407 7512 
(Marriage: 6 months notice) 
 Parish Secretary: 
Mrs Carol Winters 
Tel: 9407 9815 
Office hours: Tues & Fri 9am - 12noon 
Email: secretary@standrewsclarkson.org.au 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & EVENTS 
Church Anniversary 
27th August 2020 was the 14th 
anniversary of the Blessing and 
opening of St Andrew’s Church. 

UPCOMING Fundraising/Social Events 
29th/30th Aug (2 weekends) Father’s Day Raffle 
6th Sep - Morning Tea after 9am Sunday mass - 

African Choir 
Tuesdays - Coffee and Tea after morning masses 
26th/27th Sep - Cake Stall 
16th October - Bingo Night 
12th November - Senior’s Week Mass 

Children's Liturgy 
Our Parish is re-starting the Children’s 
Liturgy this Sunday during the 9am 
Mass from next Sunday. If you would 

like to be involved then please contact with Tan- 
ya on 0449040054 or tanyavander- 
mark@gmail.com. 

If You are aware of someone who is 
UNABLE to make mass please ask them if 
they would like Communion taken to them 

after a weekend Mass and let us know so that we 
may arrange this. Thank you. Do you care about the future of our 

CHILDREN? 
Please become a Catechist, or join the 
Children’s Liturgy team. Just call Tammy 

on 0407441720, Tanya on 0449040054. 

Adoration Eucharistic Adoration every Friday 
afternoon from 3 - 4 pm. 

Please join us to worship Jesus. 

Bible Study Program 
The next season will be taking place on 
Tuesday, the 1st of September for next 4 
weeks. The cost of the study book is $25. 

Cenacle Prayer Group 
We invite parishioner to join the Cenacle 
Prayer Group on Monday after morning 
mass at the church. 

Blessing of Homes 
If you wish to have your home to be 

blessed please contact with the priests on 9407 
7512. 

Parking Cars on the front of the Church 
Full ambulance access must be available at 
all time during Mass. Please don't park on 
circular drive way. Park in the car park. 

Readers, Acolytes & Altar Servers are needed. 
Readers please contact 
Kathy at skwdbay@bigpond.com 
and 
Acolytes please contact 
Errol at emroy.raftos@gmail.com 
Altar Servers please contact 
Tony at summers.tony@imcc.wa.edu.au 

WOW, We would like to announce 
that our new lawnmower name is 

(ANDY) 
The cost is $6,100. We have collected 
already $4020. If you would like to donate then 
please use the envelops that are available in the 
foyer or use direct deposit to Name: St Andrews 
Parish  Clarkson, BSB: 086-006, Account: 
66579 4757 & 
Description: Parish lawnmower. 

Thank you so much for your ongoing support. 

1st Friday and 1st Saturday Devotion 
Devotion in Honour of the Sacred Heart 
of Jesus, Friday 4th of September after 

morning mass and Devotion in Honour of the 
Immaculate Heart of Mary, Saturday, 5th of 
September in Honour after morning mass. 

1st Holy Communion will be celebrated 
on Sundays: SFCPS on 13th of September , 

SACPS on 20th of September & 
PREP & IMCC on 27th of September. 

More details will be announced close to the day. 

Lost and found 
The lost property box on the table in the 
foyer of the Church is getting quite full. 
Could you please check it as after 2 weeks 

we will donate it to SVDP. 
African Community at St Andrew’s 
If you would like to be involved then 
please contact with Christine on 
0421470137 or 
christinedominic@hotmail.com 

Come and have a fun with us. All are welcome. 

eBulletin 
Parishioners who would like to get 
the bulletin sent to them by email could you please 
send your email address to: 
 secretary@standrewsclarkson.org.au or 
 standrewsclarkson@gmail.com 

PARISH SECOND COLLECTION 
Loose coins: $ 513 
Envelopes: $ 1017 
Direct Debit: $ 995 

Direct Debit - Parish bank details 
Name: St Andrews Parish Clarkson 
BSB: 086-006 
Account: 66579 4757 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

This Week: 22ndSunday in Ordinary Time Yr A 
Jer 20:7-9 Rom 12:1-2 Mt 16:21-27 

Next Week: 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time Yr A 
Ezek 33:7-9; Rom 13:8-10; Mt 18:15-20 

Readers Saturday 6.00pm Sunday 7.30 am 9.00am 5.30pm 
29/30 Aug 2020 Mel Leedham 

Cherry Nguyen 
Jerry DeRosario 
Fay Stanley 

Toni Dales Richards 
Kirk Cipriano 

Adele Baker 
Louise Rhodes 

5/6 Sept 2020 Sandy Baker 
Des Blackwell 

Sandra Long 
Jerry De Rosario 

Tammy Sparks 
Adele Baker 

Helen Coombs 
Louise Rhodes 

12/13 Sept 2020 Jeb Hendricks 
Mel Leedham 

Tania Vandermark 
Fay Stanley 

Kathy Mc Gurk 
Munashe Chaita 

Nancy Enriquez 
Helen Coombs 

 
 

SSSaaatttuuurrrdddaaayyy,,,   
111999ttthhh ooofff SSSeeepppttteeemmmbbbeeerrr 

aaaatttt 6666ppppmmmm.... 
 

 

Mass Intentions 
St Monica asked her son, St 
Augustine "One thing only I 
ask you, that you remember 
me at the altar of the Lord 
wherever you may be." 

The practice of requesting a Mass to be offered for a 
loved one - living or deceased - is a beautiful and 
wonderful part of our Catholic Tradition. Given this 
understanding, when we face the death of someone, 
even of a person who is not a Catholic, to have a 
Mass offered for the repose of their souls and to offer 
our prayers are more beneficial and comforting than 
any other sympathy card or bouquet of flowers. To 
have a Mass offered for your intention, please contact 
the parish office or priests. Usually a stipend is given 
to the priest for offering the Mass. 

Have you considered Priesthood? 
Men (18-35), who are considering the 
priesthood, are invited to contact our 
Salvatorian Vocations Director, Fr 
Greg Skulski SDS on 0488 111 574 
or grzeskulski1985@o2.pl 

PIETY STALL 
Our Piety Stall has so many beautiful liturgical, 
sacramental & devotional items. Please take a 
moment to browse through our cabinet. 

Prayer for the Priests 
Keep them, I pray to You, Dearest Lord 
keep them, for they are Yours - Your 
priests whose lives burn out before Your 
consecrated Shrine. 
Keep them, for they are in the world 
though from the world apart, when 
earthly pleasures tempt, allure - shelter 

them in Your Heart. Keep them and comfort them in 
hours of loneliness and pain when all their life of 
sacrifice for souls seems but in vain. 
Keep them, and oh, remember Lord, they have no one 
but You yet they have only human hearts, with human 
frailty. And Satan spreads a thousand snares to lead 
them into wrong. 
Keep them as spotless as the Host - that daily, they 
caress - their every thought and word and deed, deign 
dearest Lord to bless. (IMPRIMATUR +Henry Joseph 
O’Leary, D.D.) 
But above all, I recommend to you the priests dearest to 
me: the priest who baptized me; the priests who 
absolved me from my sins; the priests at whose Masses   
I assisted and who gave me your Body and Blood in Holy 
Communion; the priests who taught and instructed me; 
the priests who are working in my parish, all the priests 
to whom I am indebted in any other way. 
O Jesus, keep them all close to your heart, and bless 
them abundantly in time and in eternity. (St. Thérèse of 
the Child Jesus) 
Our Father, (3x) Hail Mary, Glory be to the Father. 
Queen of the Clergy pray for them. Amen 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER. 
We invite you to join a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend 19 
-20 September (live out) to be held at Bateman or 6-8 November 
(live in) to be held at Atrium Resort in Mandurah. 

More information: Valerie & Brendon on 0424 220 625 – Email: wabook- 
ings@wwme.org.au or www.wwme.org.au 

“TO LIVE LIFE TO THE FULL “ 
We celebrate Social Justice Sunday this Sunday 30 August. This 
year, the COVID-19 pandemic is affecting the mental health of 
many members of our parishes, schools and communities. 
Understanding mental health will help us to be aware of those 
who need our support. 
Download the Statement at http://bit.ly/SocialJustice_2020 
St John Paul II’s - Understanding of Freedom, Love & Responsibility 
Wednesdays 7.30pm to 8.30pm (02 Sep to 23 Sep), Catholic 
Pastoral Centre, 40A Mary St, Highgate. This course is aimed at 
young adults and those interested in learning the Church's deep 
and inspiring understanding of sexuality and sexual ethics. We will 
discuss JPII's concept of the primacy of the person in love, the 
sexual drive as part of our personhood, dealing with shame, the 
true meaning of chastity, and living justice in marriage. A light supper will be 
provided. Suggested Donation: $20 (includes light supper). 
Presenter: Natalie Thomas. Further info http://cfe.org.au/courses-and- 
events/, email cfe@perthcatholic.org.au, or call 08 9241 5221.  Working With Children Validity 

Please check if your Working With Children 
cards is due for renewal. 

Tony Summers, summers.tony@imcc.wa.edu.au or 
Sandra Long, sandra1965@iinet.net.au 

Copyright Requirements & Church Music Workshop 
Thursday, 3 September, 7pm to 8.30pm - online. 
Participants need to register by Thursday, 27 August. For registration call 
Centre for Liturgy 9207 3350 or email registration.cfl@perthcatholic.org.au. 

 



 

 
an Emergency 
Department? 

 
 
 
 

Child and Adolescent Mental Health 
Service 

- Emergency Telehealth Service 
 

What do we do? 

The Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service (CAMHS) Emergency Telehealth Service (ETS) 
provides support for children and young people experiencing a mental health crisis, as well as 
support and advice to families and carers. 

 
Our aim is to provide expert help to children and young 
people quickly, when they need it most. 

 
This includes mental health advice, crisis management, 
assessment and referral to the most appropriate service 

 

Who can access the service? 

The service will be accessible to young people, families and 
carers as well as health professionals in the community 
including GPs, school psychologists, community nurses, 
across the metropolitan area. 

Children and young people in regional WA have access to the 
WA Country Health Service (WACHS) Emergency Tele-
mental Health 
Service. 

 
Emergency tele-mental health assessments will be 
accessible to young people in the community up to the age 
of 18 years. 

How does the service work? 

The CAMHS 1800 048 636 urgent mental health line is the 
entry point to the CAMHS ETS. 

 
 
 

depending on need. 

 

 



 

 

The service is staffed with Mental Health Clinical Nurse Specialists and a Consultant Child and 
Adolescent Psychiatrist between 8am and 2.30am, seven days a week. 

The CAMHS ETS will gather information from the caller and may: 
 

• Provide advice, support and guidance 
• Offer a tele-mental health assessment 
• Recommend presentation to an Emergency Department for a face to face 

mental health assessment 
 

CAMHS ETS care should be provided to a young person with a safe adult present. 
 

If this is not possible, crisis support or direction to an ED for a face to face assessment may be 
provided. 

 

 
What will happen when a tele-mental health assessment is completed? 

Every CAMHS ETS tele-mental health assessment will include an initial mental health assessment, 
risk assessment and discharge plan. 

Young people, families and carers may be referred to a community mental health service or advised that 
an admission to an inpatient mental health unit may be required. 

Every young person seen will be offered follow up from the CAMHS ETS within 24 hours. 
 
Further information 

cahs.health.wa.gov.au/CAMH
S-ETS 

 
Child and Adolescent Health Service 
15 Hospital Avenue, Nedlands, WA, 6009. 
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